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Contact us on:  01698 274910

Website:  www.kirkoshotts.n-lanark.sch.uk
Email:               ht@kirkoshotts.n-lanark.sch.uk
                                                           Twitter:  @kirkoshottsps

Dear Parents and Carers,
I’ve enjoyed getting to know all our pupils, staff and some of our parents and families over the past few weeks.  Thank you all for making me feel so welcome.  I’m looking forward to working closely with you all next term.  Thank you for your continued support, working together, we can achieve great outcomes for all our pupils.
Family Sponsored Walk
Thank you to all those who participated in our Parent Council sponsored walk.  Money raised will help to pay some of the costs of our whole school summer outing.

Breakfast Club

Please remember that school Breakfast Club opens at 8.15 and finishes at 8.45.  Children cannot access the school building before this time.  The playgrounds are supervised from 8.45 onwards.  Children should not arrive at school before this time.
Calderhead High School Maths Challenge and Public Speaking event.

We participated in this event for the first time this year and won 1st and 3rd place in the Maths Challenge.  Pupils who participated in the Public Speaking event were highly commended.  Well done everyone, we are all very proud of you!
Nursery Outing

All nursery children will enjoy an outing to Almond Valley Farm Park on Wednesday 12th June.  Parents are also invited to attend at a cost of £7.50.  Everyone should arrive at nursery no later than 9.15.
P7 Farewell Event

Our Parent Council have arranged a farewell event for all our P7s on Thursday 13th June.  Children should arrive at school at 5pm for photographs etc.  They will leave school at 5.30 on the Boogie Bus and arrive at Cook and Indy’s in 
Motherwell at 6.30 for a meal.  Children should be collected from Cook and Indy’s at 8pm.  Parents are welcome to join the children for a meal at their own cost. 
P7 Farewell Treat

On Friday 14th June our Parent Council have arranged a farewell treat for all our P7’s.  All P7’s will enjoy a trip to Flip Out trampoline park in Glasgow.  They will leave school at 9.15 and return at 1pm.  Children should bring a full water bottle, snack and packed lunch.  Children in receipt of a free school meal will be provided with a pack a snack.  Children should wear their own loose fitting clothes.
School Sports Day

Sports Day is planned for Friday 14th June at 1pm in the school field, weather permitting.  Children should wear their own sports clothes to school that day.  All parents and carers are welcome to cheer them on at 1pm.  All nursery children are also welcome to attend with parents.
Whole school summer outing

An outing has been planned for the whole school on Tuesday 18th June to Adventure Planet in Cumbernauld and then Palacerigg Country Park.  Children should wear their own loose fitting clothes to school that day and bring a full water bottle, snack and packed lunch to enjoy at Palacerigg.  Children in receipt of free school meals will be provided with a pack a snack.

Nursery Report Cards

Staff are just finalising written reports for all our nursery children, they will be issued soon.

Nursery Graduation

Nursery Graduation is planned for Wednesday 19th June at 9.30.  All parents/carers are invited to join us in the school hall to celebrate with all our children.  More information will follow.
Caldervale High School Show

All our children and families are invited to attend Caldervale High School’s production of Wizard of 
Oz.  Performances are on 19th, 20th and 21st June at 7.30.  Tickets cost £3 for children and £5 for adults.  Tickets can be reserved by phoning the school office on 01236 794855. 
P7 Leaver’s and School Closing Assembly

This is planned for Friday 21st June at 1.15 in the school hall.  All parents and carers are invited to attend.  We look forward to you all joining us to celebrate with our P7’s as they move on to the next chapter of their school life. 

Summer Disco

A summer disco has been planned for all children on Tuesday 25th June in the school hall from 1-3.  All children can wear summer party clothes to school this day.
School Uniform
Please note our school uniform is as follows:  
Grey trousers, skirt or pinafore

White shirt or white polo top

School tie

Red sweatshirt
From August all children should wear full school uniform with preferably black trainers or black school shoes. Our school colours are red and grey so please don’t buy black trousers/skirts for your child starting back school in August. 
Free school meals and clothing grants
Please check if you are eligible for free school meals and/or a school clothing grant and apply now for the new term.  Parent/carers who applied last year have either been issued with a notice of consent or with a change of details letter.
Application forms are available from the school office or can be downloaded via:  www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals
School Grounds/Vandalism

Unfortunately, the school grounds were badly vandalised twice last term.  This matter is now in the hands of the Police.  CCTV should be installed this term. Please be extra vigilant over the school summer holidays and report any suspicious behaviour to the police/school. 
Summer Nursery Placements
Although Kirk O Shotts Nursery Class is closed, places could be available in a Family Learning Centre nearby.  Family Learning Centres offer care and education all year and many have places available during the school holiday period when nursery classes are closed.
Places are free for vulnerable families but other families are charged as follows:

North Lanarkshire child - £3.58 p/hour

North Lanarkshire sibling - £2.69 p/hour

Non North Lanarkshire child - £4.16 p/hour

Please speak to your child’s keyworker for more information and/or return the application form previously supplied.

Parent/Carer email address

Most of our communications are sent to you via email as well as paper copies sent home with children.  Email is a faster and cheaper option for us, it is our preferred means of communication.  Please hand in your updated email addresses to the school office to ensure you don’t miss any vital school information.  

Summer School holidays

School closes for summer break on Friday 28th June at 1pm.

School starts again for the new term on Wednesday 14th August at 9am.  Breakfast Club starts at 8.15.
I wish all our children, staff and families a very relaxed, safe and enjoyable summer holiday spending time with family and friends.
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